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Location: 

Rt. 33 & 638 

Christchurch, Middlesex County, Virginia 

Mailing: 

PO Box 476; Saluda, Virginia 23149 

Telephone: 

804-758-2006  

E-Mail: 

ccparish@verizon.net 

Website: 

christchurchmiddlesex.com 

Sunday Services: 

8:00 AM  

A quiet traditional Service of Holy Communion 

10:30 AM 

A Family Service of Holy Communion 

with Music and Choir 

 

The Rev. Stuart Wood 

Rector 
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I didn’t know that 

There is often a language within the Church that can often leave a person scratch-
ing their head and saying, “What does that mean?”  Just as our world is constant-
ly changing around us, I find that the language 
within the Church is also changing and evolv-
ing to reflect a new or renewed understanding 
of the roles of individu- als participating in our 
worship services and out in the community.   
Some of these terms or roles that have been used 
are: chalice bearer, aco- lyte, lector, intercessor, 
crucifer, ablutions, lay Eucharistic minister, and 
lay reader are some examples of words that 
have been used to de- scribe the participants of 
the service.    

For life-long members of the Episcopal Church, 
that remember the 1928 Book of Common Prayer, 
you will recall that the role of the laity in the 
chancel and sanctuary was limited to the clergy, 
Licensed Lay Readers, and acolytes (and all 
male at that).  But over the years we have been 
recovering the vital role of lay ministry in worship, 
a lay ministry that now includes both male and 
female.  

In 1904, the General Convention adopted the first legislation regarding License 
Lay Readers which was restricted to men and it wasn’t until 1969 that women 
were granted these same rights.  In 1967, Licensed Lay Readers were finally al-
lowed to serve the chalice during communion but needed special permission 
from the bishop. 

The person administering the chalice became known as the Chalice Bearer, later 
as the Lay Eucharistic Minister or LEM, and now is referred to as Eucharistic Min-
ister.   A 1997 canon stated that Lay Eucharistic Ministers would also be known 
as Lay Eucharistic Visitors allowing for laypersons to take communion to shut-ins 
immediately following the Sunday service.  This has now changed to allow Eucha-
ristic Visitors to go “in a timely manner following the Celebration” acknowledging 
that it may not be convenient to go immediately.   The role of Eucharistic Minister 
and Eucharistic Visitor has also been separated from each other realizing that 
some people who may feel called to serve during a service aren’t necessarily 
called to take communion to shut-ins and the sick.   

And why has the term “Lay” been removed from these roles?  Beth Wickenberg 
Ely in her book, “A Manual for Eucharistic Visitors” writes that “These changes 
reflect the ongoing understanding of the normalization of lay ministries, that even 
to call them ”lay” ministries rather than ministries somehow suggests that lay 
people are being “allowed” by the church to do special things.  The current theol-
ogy of ministry reminds us that we are all called to minister and that no call is 
above or below another; ministry is the normal way of life for any Christian.” 

If you find yourself feeling called to participate in one of these ministries, please 
let either Fr. Stuart or Verger Grace Parker know of your interest. 

Fr. Stuart 
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CCP CORRESPONDENTS 
Each of our church committee and organization chairpersons has been asked to submit an arti-
cle for publication in each of the upcoming newsletters. This is an attempt to keep Christ Church 
Parish (Episcopal) Middlesex Parishioners informed and up to date. It will be just a bit of what 
has happened and what’s going to happen. 

SENIOR WARDEN’S REPORT 

Your 2019 Vestry 

New members of the 2019 Vestry were elected at the Annual Parish Meeting on Sun-

day, January 13, 2019. Officers were elected that afternoon and are: 

Pam McClelland, Senior Warden (2020) 

Jeff Loustaunau, Junior Warden (2020) 

Jim Dudley (2019) 

Ann Harris (2019) 

Steve Richardson (2019) 

Mary Jo Atterholt (2020) 

Paige Bishop (2021) 

Susan Neal (2021) 

Miles Libbey (2021) 

The Vestry will continue to meet on the second Tuesday of each month at 5:30pm in 

the Vestry room located in the Fellowship Hall. To keep the congregation informed, we 

will have a monthly column in this newsletter. 

Automated Telephone Service 

Last year, we began using an automated telephone service to contact members of our 

congregation. This is only used for emergency closings or announcements, as well as 

reminders about Sunday schedule changes. Many of you returned the form giving per-

mission for us to contact you.  

There still appears to be some confusion about the out-of-state phone number that ap-

pears when you receive these calls. From now on, the number that will appear is (804) 

506-6399 (Henrico). The message will say “Christ Church”.  We hope this will remove 

any confusion. 
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CHRIST CHURCH PARISH CALENDER 

FEBRUARY 

Sunday, 3 8 AM Holy Eucharist Rite I 

        10:30 AM Holy Eucharist Rite II  

Monday, 4 8 PM AA 

Tuesday, 5 9:30 AM – Hospitality 

Comm. 

  12 PM – AA 

Wednesday,6 9:30 – Holy Eucharist 

Thursday, 7 Noon – AA 

6:45PM – BSA 

Sunday 10 8 AM Holy Eucharist Rite I 

9AM Brotherhood Breakfast  

(Valentines Celebration for 

the ladies) 

Monday 11 9PM – AA 

Tuesday12 9AM – Finance Committee 

  10AM – Worship Committee 

  5:30PM – Vestry 

Wednesday,13 9:30 – Holy Eucharist 

Thursday,14 Noon – AA 

6:45PM – BSA 

 

 

 

Saturday,16 Vestry Retreat 

Sunday, 17 8 AM Holy Eucharist Rite I 

       10:30 AM Holy Eucharist Rite II  

2:30pm – Hands Across 

Middlesex 

Monday, 18 8PM – AA 

 

Tuesday, 19 Noon – AA 

  6:45PM - BSA 

Wednesday,20 9:30AM – Holy Eucharist 

Thursday, 21 Noon – AA 

6:45PM – BSA 

Saturday, 23 BOY SCOUTS SPAGHET-

TI DINNER 

Sunday, 24 8 AM Holy Eucharist Rite I 

       10:30 AM Holy Eucharist Rite II  

Monday, 25 8 PM AA 

Tuesday, 26 12 PM – AA 

Wednesday,27 9:30 – Holy Eucharist 

Thursday 28 9:30 – Outreach Committee 
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CHRIST CHURCH PARISH 2019 USHER SCHEDULE 
   

8:00 AM SERVICE PHONE   10:30 SERVICE PHONE 

January  Gordon White  804 695-4628  Mike Gorin 804-776-7184 

        ___________________ 

 

February John Quilter  804-347-0763  Chris Jones 804-445-5108

  

        Dave South 804-776-6983 

 

March  Barbara Shaw  804-758-1028  Susie Guillotte 804-824-8601 

        Bob Guillotte 

 

April  Gari Sullivan  804-776-9280  Pat Anderson  804-928-1323 

        Roland Anderson   

 

May  __________________    Phil Brown 207-801-1282 

        Karen Brown 703-472-3470 

 

June  Jim Hill   804-694-7394  Virginia Miller 804-776-7472 

        Susan Dugan 808-815-3580 

 

July  Jack Tarran  804-758-0651  Mike Floyd 804-758-4280 

        Linda Irwin 941-380-6387 

 

August  Don Harris  804-758-4090  Jack Fackler 804-758-3428 

        Cathy Spence  

 

September ____________________    Tom Clark 804-461-8366 

        John Hawkins 804-435-7735w 

 

October  ____________________    Ann Padgett 804-776-6078 

        Bob Montague 804-758-2663 

 

November Paige Bishop  804-776-0168  Thyra Harris 804-824-4304 
        ____________________ 

 

December Jody Anglin     Robin Wells 804-832-3849 

        Sallie Wells 804-832-5763 

 

Please contact Thyra for any changes or updates to this schedule: 
804-824-4304 (text or call) or Corgyn@verizon.net 
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If you have not signed up for this service (or want to be “opted out”), please contact 

Pam McClelland at pam.mcclelland@hughes.net or call her at (804) 832-4234. 

Church Calendar Dates 

The Vestry maintains the official Church Calendar. A copy of this is kept in the 

Parish office. If you would like to add anything to this calendar, please contact 

Pam McClelland (804) 832-4234. 

Newcomers Reception 

On Sunday, January 20, the Vestry with help from the Hospitality Committee 

hosted a reception for “newcomers” to our Parish. All attending had a wonderful 

time getting to know each other and discovering why we decided to be part of 

our church. The overwhelming reason for the latter is that we are a very wel-

coming congregation! 

Vestry Retreat 

The Vestry will have their annual retreat on Saturday, February 16. The retreat 

will be spent reflecting on “where we are” and “where we are going”. The March 

newsletter will feature our thoughts. 

ECW—Karen Gorin, President                                                                  

Page Wittkamp, VP; Sallie Wells, Recording Secretary; 

Kathy Spence, Corresponding Secretary; Virginia Miller, 

Treasurer; Members: all Ladies of the Church 

Our first board meeting was mid-January. We have a 
good start in our schedule for 2019. Any new ideas for 

ECW projects or community involvement would be appreciated. We will 
forgo our trash and treasures this year so we can all build up inventory. 
We will install our board this spring when more board members will be in 
town. Our first event will be our fashion show and game day, hopefully, 
the end of April. And some early notice—the Spring Fashion Show is April 
26th! 

 

mailto:pam.mcclelland@hughes.net
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Junior Warden’s Report 

Editor’s Note: Our newly elected Junior Warden, Jeff Loustaunau, sent the email below to a newly formed 

committee whose members are listed below. This idea was done after consultation with a number of past 

Juniors Wardens. Although I am not privy to those conversations (nor did I need to be!), I know Jeff has 

realized the enormity of the job. Being a Naval officer pretty much assures that he is a good manager and 

as a good manager, he has the essential skill of delegation! As you will note below, Jeff is using words 

like “draft” and “proposed” which means that I am probably jumping the gun on him, but I feel that this is a 

significant step that we should all know about and parenthetically, I personally applaud! Just makes 

sense, doesn’t it? 

To all, 

 

I have spoken with each of you about helping out with the care and maintenance of the Church and dis-

cussed a little bit about how I see us going about it. Since then I have also realized that almost everyone I 

have spoken to feels that we should have a committee, which in prior years was referred to as a Building 

and Grounds Committee. So I am proposing we formalize what we have been discussing and call our-

selves the Building and Grounds Committee. To that end, I have attached a draft of a committee charter, 

which states how I see us being organized and how we will work together. 

 

Please know that this is a draft and your comments and suggestion are very welcome.  So please take 

the time to review this charter, think about how it may work for us, and get back to me. 

At this point, I am going to “assume” that we will be operating as the charter suggests unless we see the 

need to make some significant changes. And please know that I am not married to these ideas but feel 

that this method could certainly help me as Junior Warden, and I think help us all, without requiring us 

(especially me) to “live” at the Church! 

 

Thanks and I welcome your thoughts! 

Jeff Loustaunau 

pjlous71@gmail.com Phone: 207-469-8454  

  

PROPOSED CHARTER FOR THE BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE 

MISSION: 

The Mission of the Building and Grounds Committee is to enhance and maintain the buildings and grounds of Christ 

Church Parish (Episcopal) in a way that supports the mission of the Church, respecting and promoting the historic 

nature of the Parish, while making it a warm and inviting facility of worship and community outreach for its current 

and future congregants. 

MEMBERSHIP: 

The Committee is chaired by the Junior Warden who will coordinate the efforts and activities of roughly six to 
ten active members. 

17 

 

Christ Church School Women’s Basketball 

The Outreach Committee and Susie Loustaunau, our 

Christchurch School liaison, is supporting the women's 

basketball team. They are encouraging Christ Church 

Parish members to attend the various games to support 

these ladies. Many of these gals are from out of town 

and don’t often get family in to support them. Susie is 

encouraging us to wear our red shirts to game and 

cheer them home to victory! It’s a lot of fun, so join us. 

Last fall, the 

Outreach Committee held a very successful Ice 

Cream social for the JV Men’s Soccer team. They 

did it again on January 

28th at 6:00 PM, this 

time for the Women’s 

basketball team. It 

was very suc-

cessful and the 

ladies seemed to 

enjoy it a lot. It is 

reported that 

they can more 

than adequately 

hold there own 

when it comes to 

ice cream con-

sumption! 

Thanks to all the 

Christ Church 

mailto:pjlous71@gmail.com
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BIRTHDAYS 
Chip Holt   3rd 

Joyce Reisinger  5th 

Warren Milby  5th 

Gari Sullivan  6th 

Ann Harris   7th 

Art Bunnell   10th 

Virginia Miller  16th 

Rip Radcliffe  20th 

Vel Gray   21st 

Sharon Colston  21st 

Anne Evans  24th 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Alvin & Anita Hill     7th 

Warren & Vivian Milby    3rd 
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STRUCTURE: 

The Committee has the following areas of responsibility along with the Committee member assigned to 

oversee that area. 

Interior Buildings   Paige Bishop 

Housekeeping   Jeff McClelland 

Kitchen equipment and supplies  Robin Wells 

Grounds    Bert Butler 

Water and Sewer   Jim Dudley 

HVAC    Bob Guillotte 

Electrical    Jack Fackler 

Planning    David South 

TASKS AND ACTIVITIES: 

Each individual member of the Committee is responsible for their area of responsibility which includes but 

is not limited to the following tasks and activities: 

Acts as the “eyes and ears” for their area of responsibility reporting all safety and functional issues, 

concerns, and proposals to the Committee and the Junior Warden on a routine basis. This implies 

routine inspections that occur weekly, bi-weekly, or as a result of some significant event such as 

weather, unusual use, etc.)  

Makes recommendations to the Junior Warden on how to deal with issues. (i.e. – a DIY repair, con-

tractor required, emergency repair, etc.) 

May help in finding appropriate contractors to assist in the repairs. 

Makes recommendations to the Junior Warden on preparing the annual budget and the ordering of 

materials for their area. 

Is NOT RESPONSIBLE for physically carrying out the repairs and maintenance that may be required. 

Makes recommendations to the Committee for long-term/major/costly projects in their area of respon-

sibility. 

Supports the inspection of other areas of responsibility and the Junior Warden as needed and when 

other members are not available. 

Provides input into the Repair Log that contains information on the repairs that are made as to date, 

who did the repair (DIY, Name of contractor, etc.), what was done to repair the situation 

REPAIR LOG: 

To be maintained by the Junior Warden 

This is a record of the maintenance and repairs conducted that will include what the task was, who 

completed it (DIY, Contractor, Other), the date of the repair, the cost of the repair, and materials 

used (i.e. – paint brand, type, quality level, color, etc.) where appropriate.  
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HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 

Robin Wells, Chairman; Susan Neal, Vestry Rep; Miles Libbey, Vestry member; Bev Hart, Linda Irwin, 

Jack Hellems, Liz Perkins, Roland Anderson; Mary Lynn Landgraf.                                Meets the 1st 

Tuesday of each month at 9:30 AM 

What do we do? 

With a broad stroke, the Hospitality Committee is responsible for making all 
parishioners and guests feel welcome when they come to our facilities. So, 
how do we do that? 

We cook many of the meals or are responsible for getting them planned, 
staffed and cooked: 

Stewardship Breakfast 

Annual Congregational Meeting Breakfast 

Lenten suppers (generally there are four) 

Major meals like Steak dinner and the Chicken dinner (generally there are two) 

Advent suppers (generally there are two) 

We hand out mugs to visitors and help them get to the Coffee Hour 

We handle “Special Event” receptions (except Funerals) like visiting dignitaries etc. 

Movie Night 

(We can’t take credit for all we cook and eat at Christ Church Parish. The ECW & Brother-

hood have a number of events that involve meals that they take care of themselves such as 

Valentine Breakfast, Pancake supper, summer picnic, monthly Brotherhood breakfasts, 

Oyster Festival, two fashion shows, Veteran's Luncheon, 2 bake sales.) 

Coffee Hour 

First, we have a sign in the Great Hall asking all of us if they could volunteer to be responsi-
ble for the Coffee Hour for a particular day. We stress that this doesn’t have to be expen-
sive or elaborate: some cookies, maybe some grapes or a small cake. Most folks set up as 
much as possible before the service and come over immediately after communion to finish 
the set up which includes regular & decaf coffee, water (or lemonade), getting cups, sweet-
ener, cream, etc. out. After the Coffee Hour, it is important to clean up and get rid of the 
trash. If there is no one signed up, the Vestry has provided some “Emergency” snacks 
which are in the freezer. So, the first folks over to the Great Hall are asked to get things 
ready. If you re that person, please ask other (particularly at clean up time) to help. We 
know that they will! 
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  ALTAR and FLOWER GUILD SCHEDULE FOR FEBRUARY 

 

    

 

 

               

                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
  

   

  

 

 

3Feb 10Feb 17Feb 24Feb 

Team 3 Team 4 Team 5 Team 6 

USHER SCHEDULE FOR FEBRUARY 

8:00 AM 8:00 AM 8:00 AM 8:00 AM 

J. Quilter J. Quilter J. Quilter J. Quilter 

10:30 AM 10:30 AM 10:30 AM 10:30 AM 

D. South D. South D. South D. South 

C. Jones C. Jones C. Jones C. Jones 

Christ Church Parish, Servers’ Schedule For February 

8:00 AM Rite  I (HE) Rite I (HE) Rite I (HE) Rite I (HE) 

Eucharistic Minister/ 

Acolyte/Reader 

Dave W. Amy S. Jeff S. Dave W. 

10:30 AM Rite II (HE) Rite II (HE) Rite II (HE) Rite II (HE) 

Eucharistic Minister  

(Ablutions) 

Grace P. John H. Ann P. Harriette F. 

Eucharistic Minister 

(Prayers) 

Sharon C. Steve R. Grace P. Jean H. 

Crucifer/Acolyte Tom C. Nicole D. Robin W. Nicole D. 

Reader Miller S. Page W. Grace P. Chip H. 
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Continued from page 13 

Committee Chairperson(s) then submit the article to Steve Richardson at wfufansteve@gmail.com.  

If a photograph is part of the submission, it must be in “jpg” format. 

Articles must be submitted to Steve the weekend before the next scheduled publication of the 

newspaper. 

If you have any questions, Steve may be contacted at (804) 363-4053 or through 

his email. 

Newsletter Deadlines from the Editor 

In order to get your Newsletter assembled and written (one day +), printed (half a 

day), folded and mailed (half day), there need to be deadlines in order to get it in your 

hands as close to the first of the month as possible. The key to this is that it must be in 

the hands of the Post Office on the last Wednesday of the month.  

Who are the contributors? The Vestry and all chairperson of all Christ Church Parish 

organizations and committees. But you know, everyone can and should be one if 

there is something that needs to be shared with your fellow parishioners. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER DATES   

Month 
Submittal 
Deadline 

Compose 
date 

Print 
Date 

Fold & 
Mail Date 

1 26 28 29 30 

2 23 25 26 27 

3 23 25 26 27 

4 20 22 23 24 

5 25 27 28 29 

6 22 24 25 26 

7 27 29 30 31 

8 24 26 27 28 

9 21 23 24 25 

10 26 28 29 30 

11 23 25 26 27 

12 28 30 31 1 
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The Christ Church Endowment Board 

Jack Hellems, Chairman; Grace Parker, Secretary; Pam 

McClelland, Senior Warden; Robin Wells; Fr. Stuart Wood, 

Rector Page Wittkamp. Meets on the 2nd. Tuesday at 4:00 pm 

End Of Life Planning 

The Endowment Board encourages you to finalize your “end of life planning” while you 

are still healthy and able to communicate with family, clergy and estate planning profes-

sionals.  

While you are of sound mind and body you can seek guidance regarding whether you 

need a trust, or will a will satisfy your needs. Who should look after your affairs when 

you are hospitalized, should you prepare medical directives and have a power of attor-

ney to handle your affairs? Making an estate plan, including a well-designed will is a 

wonderful gift to your loved ones. It can preserve assets for loved ones, protect your 

estate from unnecessary taxes, and help organizations that have meant so much to you 

doing your lifetime. The Board hopes you will include the Endowment fund among your 

final wishes and encourages you to seek assistance from a well-qualified financial advi-

sor, attorney and/or estate planning professional. 

As you plan your celebration of life, Father Stuart is available to finalize your individual 

plans, recommend passages to be read, hymns to be sung.  

Pick up a church prepared brochure “End of Life Planning” that will help you complete 

this process, or ask any Endowment Board member to walk you through this worthwhile 

process.   

The Endowment Board Invites you to join The 1666 Society. Meet The Challenge 

The 1666 Society consists of parishioners who make specific gifts to the Endowment or 

who notify the Board that they have made provisions for the Endowment in their estate 

plans. The purpose of the Endowment is to enable the Parish to more completely fulfill 

its mission by assuring the ongoing viability of the Parish and developing its ministries 

beyond what is possible through its annual operating funds. 

Even though our parish was established in the mid-1660s, the endowment fund is  

 Continued on page 8  

  

  

mailto:wfufansteve@gmail.com
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Endowment Continued from page 7 

relatively new. The Vestry established the fund in 2011, I hope you will find these 

planned giving resources helpful. Please contact me if I can help you.  As of De-

cember 31, 2018, the Fund balance including earnings and appreciation is 

$160,837.66.  

Individuals can give through a variety of gift vehicles in addition to cash and securities, 

including bequests in wills, trusts, life insurance policies, as well as real estate.  Imag-

ine years from now, your gift/bequest could underwrite a new organ or, a new church 

mission.  No distribution of earnings, other than to the Endowment itself, can occur 

until the Endowment totals $250,000.00. 

While the Board feels fortunate that accumulated cash gifts amounting to $140,946.30 

have been received since the fund was established, it will most likely be bequests that 

will enable the fund to exceed the required $250,000.00.   

To make provisions in your estate plans today can assist our church of tomorrow to 
fulfill its missions and ministries. What is important to you can live on as your legacy. 

  

From the Diocese—Have you made your will? 

 

About 70% of Americans have no will. Of those that do, about 70% have out-

dated wills. Without a will, the State will 'make' one for you and you may not 

be happy with the results. 

Now is a great time to make a new or updated will. It's easy to get started. We 

can provide you with a free Planning Your Legacy wills guide. To request a copy email me 

(Stephanie Gurnsey Higgins) at shiggins@thediocese.net.  

 
Planned Giving Resources 

 

In addition to the wills guide, the diocesan planned giving website has a wealth of re-

sources.  Check out the great video introduction to wills and estate planning. 

Stephanie Gurnsey Higgins 
Diocesan Development Officer 

shiggins@thediocese.net 
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Lost and Found 

What do these items have in common??? 

Water bottle (Contigo) 

Eyeglasses (4 pairs, 1 in red suede pouch) 
Small black knit purse 

Pearl necklace 

Mesh bracelet 

Keys (I house, I Honda) 

Gold ring 

Pair of leather gloves 

YES. They are all in the “Lost and Found” white basket in the office!  If yours, please claim them. 

  

Cornerstone Committee 

I bet you didn’t know we had a Cornerstone Committee?  We do and the following are 

members with Marilyn South as Chair: Gary Clay, Barbara Cockrell, Vel Gray, Gordon 

White, Fr. Stuart Wood, Robin Wells, Pam McClelland.  Well, it’s not really a separate 

committee, it actually is a part of our original 350th Celebration which was so wildly 

successful.  The last thing we needed to do is to decide what needs to be put in the 

cornerstone time capsule. The committee will be getting together shortly, but if you 

have any suggestions, please let a committee member know. If your suggestion is in 

writing, we are more likely to remember it so shoot us an email! 

PUBLICITY 

Steve Richardson has graciously accepted the position of Publicity Chairman of Christ 

Church Parish. He will be in charge of placing all church-related articles in the newspa-

per.  

Any member of the congregation wanting to place an article about Christ Church Parish 

(Episcopal) in the newspaper, should first gain approval from the appropriate  

Continued on page 14 
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MEET THE NEWCOMER CORNER 

As editor of our Newsletter, I thought it would be a good idea to meet our newcomers in 

a way that would be hard to do at a Coffee Hour after Church.  I will be asking all our 

newcomers to give me some information about who they are and what they have been 

up to for this monthly article. 

Pat and Roland Anderson  

We are both RNs. We retired last August and moved to 

Deltaville from Richmond, VA (after 30 years).  We are 

avid sailors, SCUBA divers, kayakers, and all things wa-

ter.   We had been sailing out of various Deltaville marinas 

since the mid-1990s, so the area was very comfortable 

and familiar.  Both of us have served as officers of the 

Stingray Harbor Yacht Club (Pat as Commodore). Roland 

spends most of his time working in the boat shop at the Deltaville Maritime 

Museum; Pat loves the YMCA, book club, and Middlesex Library.  We both 

work and cruise on the restored Museum buyboat F.D. Crockett.  Pat grew up 

as an ATT corporate child in New Jersey, Pennsylvania, and Northern Virgin-

ia.  Roland grew up in VA Beach, a bike ride from the oceanfront.  We attend-

ed UVA, both have degrees in Psychology (1974) and Nursing (1977, 

1979).  Pat was part of the first class of undergraduate women admitted to 

UVA.  Pat retired as Director of Inpatient Services at the Children's Hospital 

(now part of VCU Health Systems), and Roland retired from MCV (now VCU) 

as a bedside ICU nurse. We have grown sons (2) living in Richmond, and a 

daughter in Alexandria—no grandchildren. 

Editor’s note: The Anderson’s have certainly jumped right into Christ Church 

Parish life as newcomers. They both joined the RAM (Remote Area Mission) 

mission to western Virginia basically after one visit. Thanks to the Hilliard's 

and Jean Holt for getting them involved. They have both joined committees 

and are active. If you haven’t met the Andersons yet, stick your hand out and 

greet them! 
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 Christ Church Parish (Episcopal) Brotherhood 

President:  Jeff Loustaunau 

Vice President: John Hawkins 

Treasurer: Mike Floyd 

Secretary: Dave Wilcox 

 

At our January 20th breakfast, Robin Wells, Paige 

Bishop, and John Quilter gave an extremely profes-

sional and effective presentation to all those in at-

tendance concerning what to do in the case of an Ac-

tive Shooter incident. It was well received by the 50 

people present (as the Brotherhood had invited the ECW) while providing a lot 

of food for thought on how best to prepare ourselves and our Church for an 

event such as this. Mike Floyd presented the Treasurer’s Report along with our 

2019 Budget that were both unanimously approved.  

This coming month, the Brotherhood will host a Valentine’s Breakfast for all 

the women of the Parish on February 10th. Please plan on attending this as 

rumor has it that Jeff Shaw will be cooking his favorite French Toast recipe!! 

And don’t forget to sign up for this special event as we would like to know how 

many people to plan for. The list is on the bulletin board outside the Church Of-

fice.  

Then on March 5th, we will be hosting our traditional Shrove Tuesday Pan-

cake Dinner. Tickets will go on sale in February at $8 apiece and sign up lists 

will be up shortly for set-up, serving, clean-up, and support of Chef Jeff Shaw 

cooking. I ask that we all lend a hand to this very special event.  

And at the risk or perhaps looking too far ahead, does anyone have any ideas 

on things to do at our Church Picnic this coming June? If so, please forward 

them to me so we can incorporate them into our planning!  

And remember —  "Breakfast is always better in the Hood” 
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Worship Committee 

Grace Parker, Chairperson; Fr. Stuart Wood, Rector; Pam McClelland, Vestry; Dave 

Wilcox, Steve Richardson, Jane Bunnell, Thyra Harris 

The Worship committee has set the main service calendar for 2019: 

March 3  Bishop Visit 

March 6  Ash Wednesday—service at noon and 6: PM 

March 20  First Wednesday Supper and Lenten program 

March 27  Second Wednesday Supper and Lenten program 

April 3   Third Wednesday Supper and Lenten program 

April 10  Fourth Wednesday Supper and Lenten program 

April 14  Palm Sunday 

April 18  Maundy Thursday 

April 19  Good Friday 

April 20  Easter Vigil 

April 21  Easter Sunday 

June 9   Pentecost 

November 3  All Saints Day 

November 28  Thanksgiving Day 

December 1  First Sunday of Advent 

December 24  Christmas Eve 

December 25  Christmas Day 

Lay Eucharistic Visitor Training 

A training session for Jean Holt, Pat Anderson, Dave Wilcox, Sharon Colston, and 

Grace Parker was to be held on January 26th. 

Celtic Services 

We will schedule five services to be held during Fall, Advent, Epiphany, Lent, and Pen-

tecost during the evening.  Funding for the musicians will come from our budget and 

individuals.  Fr. Stuart will meet with the musicians in February. The committee agreed 

to staff the nursery with trained volunteers. 
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Other Worship Committee Notes 

No date has been established for the installation of Fr. Stuart Wood as our Rector.  

There are Bishop availability issues. 

December review: The Advent programs received positive reviews; attendance at the 

Christmas Eve service was 120 but only 6 on Christmas Day but will be continued with 

better notification and advertising 

Lenten programs will start with dinner at 6:00 PM followed by a program at 6:45 PM 
and Compline at 7:15 PM. 

There are three people enrolled in confirmation class. Fr. Stuart will use the book A 
Walk In Love as the basis for discussion. 

Future meetings: 2/12, 3/12, 4/9 and 5/14 

 

Editor’s Note: The following is a note that Grace Parker received from Nigel Mac-Fall. In 
England that I thought all would enjoy seeing. 

Dear Grace, 

Thank you for your delightful Christmas Card. 

It’s true, we don’t have Red Cardinal’s in Great Britain but we do have the equivalent, the 

Robin (see attached) These are British birds which have been specially designed to sit on 

the handles of garden spades in the snow at Christmas posing for Christmas Cards. 

Speaking of ‘Cardinals’, there I was minding my own business one weekend back in May, 

enjoying the wedding of Prince Harry and Meghan Markle when suddenly the world is treat-

ed to the most wonderful barnstorming sermon by a certain Michael Curry described as the 

Primate of the American Episcopal Church. 

I thought I recognize this chap, so I immediately dived on the Christ Church Parish website 

and there he is, The Most Reverend Michael Curry, the 27th Presiding Bishop and Primate 

of the Episcopal Church celebrating Christ Church Parish’s 350th Anniversary back in 2016. 

Needless to say, Bishop Curry stole the show in Windsor, his amazing sermon is what eve-

ryone remembers of the Royal Wedding. 

I would love to visit you again and enjoy the warmth of your beautiful church, who knows? 

Meanwhile, thank you for regularly sending the Parish Newsletter which I enjoy no end and 

may I wish you all a very Happy New Year. 

Nigel 
  

 


